
Dear Parents and Carers,

First of all, a belated Happy Father’s Day! Father's Day is important, as it provides an opportunity to
celebrate and appreciate father figures and significant males, recognising their important role in
families and society. Also, Eid Mubarak and a Happy Shavout to those members of our community
that celebrated these festivals.

Next week is Keeping Healthy Week. The theme of this year’s Keeping Healthy Week is ‘Healthy
Eating’. Children will be learning about the benefits that being outside brings on not only our
physical health but also our mental wellbeing. Children will be taking part in activities that promote
being outside including workshops and a walk to school initiative. Please help us to promote healthy
lifestyles by making sure that packed lunches contain food, which will help growing learners. We do
not allow crisps, chocolate bars or sugary drinks in our dinner hall. For children who have a school
dinner, we work with our catering team to exceed all nutritional standards, ensuring delicious freshly
cooked meals.

Next Friday we are also holding our annual sports day at Shoreditch Park, to which you are warmly
invited to attend. EYFS and KS1 at 9.30am and KS2 at 1.30pm. Don’t forget your trainers for the
parent/carer races!

Our final parents evening of the year will be on Thursday 10th July. Please make sure that you have
booked an appointment on our online system or by calling the school office. At this meeting you can
collect your child’s summer term report and targets and see how busy they have been. Please make
sure that you talk through this report with your child, celebrating where they have done well and
encouraging them with their next steps ready for their move into a new year group next year.

As we near the end of term, we have planned celebration assemblies for all classes in Year 1 to 6.
You will receive an invitation for this but dates are also on the back of this newsletter. Children will
meet their new teacher for September on Wednesday 16th July and will bring home a letter on this
day informing you of the teacher’s name and their class name.

Thank you, as always for your support in making sure the children in our school are happy and
learning.

Ms Rachael Carr - Headteacher  |  Mr Stephen O’Brien - Executive Headteacher

Athletics Sports Festival

Year 4 visited Britannia to take part in a sports
festival. They played many sports such as
wheelchair basketball, taekwondo, cricket
and dance! The children had lots of fun and
particularly impressed adults with their
resilience, motivation and hard work when
trying out new sports!

Museum of London Docklands

Reception had a fantastic trip to the Museum
of London Docklands! They explored the
Mudlarks exhibition, learning about the
history of the River Thames through fun,
hands-on play. Then they stepped back in
time in Sailortown to discover what life was
like for sailors in the past. 

This week, Year 2 put their athletic skills to the
test in a friendly competition between the two
classes. They showed off their skills in
running, shot putt, hurdles and long jump.
What a wonderful to way to practice their
athletics skills in the sunshine!

As the days are getting hotter,

please ensure sun cream is

applied before coming to

school so children are protected

during break and lunch times. 

Hot Weather

Book Bags

Children should bring their book

bags to school each day –

please make sure these are of

a reasonable size. School book

bags can be purchased

through our uniform provider. 
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Date Focus

Friday 4  Julyth Transitions: How can I prepare my child for transition to a new class?

www.hoxtongarden.hackney.sch.uk

@HoxtonGarden

@HoxtonGarden

020 7739 8591

Hoxton Garden Primary School
Ivy Street
London
N1 5JD

The whole school attendance for the last week was 94.4%

Well done to Year 3 Poppy Class and Nursery Bluebell FT, last week's winners with 100%

Attending school every day makes a real difference.

Please remember that WE DO NOT AUTHORISE HOLIDAYS IN TERM TIME and unauthorised
absences may result in a fixed penalty notice being issued. 

Attendance

School Uniform

The second half of the summer term ends on

Friday 18  July 2025 at 1:00pm.th

Please scan the QR code to view our 2024 -

2025 term dates.

Term End and Start

Please scan the QR code to

order school uniform.

Hispanic Day

Hoxton was bursting with colour in
celebration of Hispanic Day! This year,
children learned Spanish through traditional
games that helped them learn new
vocabulary. They came dressed in Hispanic
inspired outfits, from flamenco dresses to
football shirts and prizes were awarded for
the most imaginative costumes!

Hoxton’s Got Talent was a huge success! The
very talented children wowed the audience
with dancing, singing, drumming and more.
Thank you to all the family and friends who
came to cheer the children on and to Ms
Shola and all the staff who worked behind the
scenes to make the event happen.

Hoxton’s Got Talent Key Dates

Keeping Healthy Week

wb Monday 23  Junerd

Sports Day at Shoreditch Park

Friday 27  Juneth

KS2 Design & Technology Day

Tuesday 1  July at 1:40pmst

Federation Festival of Music

Wednesday 2  July (select pupils / year groups)nd

Hackney Year 6 Transition Day

Thursday 3  Julyrd

Bluebell FT / AM and Reception Design &

Technology Day

Tuesday 3  July at 9:00amrd

Bluebell PM Design & Technology

Thursday 3  July at 12:30pmrd

Years 1 - 2 Design & Technology Day

Thursday 3  July at 1:40pmrd

Year 6 Design & Technology Day

Friday 4  July at 1:40pmth

Summer Fayre

Friday 4  July ar 3:30pmth

Year 3 End of Year Celebration Assembly

Monday 7  July at 2:30pmth

Coffee Mornings

Parents/Carers are invited to drop into our sessions on various themes which are held in the Dinner Hall at
9:15am on a Friday. These allow you to meet with other parents as well as to learn more about what the school
does and get some practical tips on how to support your child with their learning from home.

https://www.google.com/search?q=hoxton+garden+&rlz=1C1GCEB_enGB979GB980&ei=-EUfY5qDBobbgAaPjonABA&ved=0ahUKEwia35OLv4_6AhWGLcAKHQ9HAkgQ4dUDCA4&uact=5&oq=hoxton+garden+&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAMyCwguEIAEEMcBEK8BMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIYDMgUIABCGAzoECAAQRzoGCAAQHhAWOggIABAeEA8QFkoECEEYAEoECEYYAFCmBlioD2CVEWgAcAJ4AIABX4gBpAWSAQE4mAEAoAEByAEIwAEB&sclient=gws-wiz#

